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       City Council Staff Report 

                
                                 Meeting Date: November 9, 2020 

 
 
TO:         Marco Island City Council 

 
FROM:   Raul Perez – Chief Building Official 
 
DATE:    October 29, 2020 
 
RE:         Florida Building Code 7th Edition 

 

Proposed Ordinance Description: 

The Florida Building Code is updated every three years by the Florida Building Commission. All enforcing 
agencies in the State of Florida must locally adopt the Florida Building Commission's latest edition.  

Local Amendments 

Per F.S. 553.73(4)(a), municipalities are authorized to make local amendments to its building codes, provided 
they are not less stringent than the minimum standards described in the Florida Building Code.  

Significant changes  

There is a new section 118.7, which was added to synchronize the Florida Building Code's floodplain 
requirements with the requirements adopted by the City of Marco Island's Floodplain Ordinance 20-04.    

The Florida Building Commission has adopted certain recommendations made by FEMA's Mitigation Assessment 
Team (MAT) Program. FEMA's MAT Program evaluated the performance of buildings in response to Hurricane’s 
Irma and Michael. A few of their recommendations were to provide more detailed inspections and provide 
better attachments for soffits and siding as these two building elements did not fare well in their evaluation. 
Also, risk category four structures (e.g., police and fire stations) must now be designed to withstand 190 mph 
winds (an increase of 5 mph) in our wind speed area.  

To view a full list of the Florida Building Code 7th Editions significant code changes, please visit the following link, 
https://www.ecf-fl.org/page-403339/9157506.   

Recommendation 

Staff recommends for City Council to approve the proposed ordinance.  
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